
March 31, 2022

To the Honorable Speaker and Members,
The House of Representatives of the State of Washington

Ladies and Gentlemen:

I am returning herewith, without my approval, House Bill No. 1648 entitled:

“AN ACT Relating to replacing an inactive certificate status with an inactive license 
designation.”

House Bill 1648 is identical to Senate Bill 5519, which was already signed into law at the close of 
this session.  

For these reasons I have vetoed House Bill No. 1648 in its entirety.

Respectfully submitted,

Jay Inslee

Governor


